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The members of the Rotaract Club Ms. M.Mangalaeswari, Assistant Professor of 

English and Dr. J. Jane D Almeida, Assistant Professor of History, selected the following 

students S. Haseena Beevi, III B.A English as President, B. Soniya, II B.A History, as Secretary 

and K. Alice Ancy, I B.A English as Vice President.    

The first Rotaract club meeting for the academic year 2021-2022 was convened on 29th 

October 2021, in collaboration with the Students Council Union. Ms. M. Chandan, Language 

and Soft-skill Trainer and Founder of Gurukula Language School, addressed the students on 

“Essential Etiquette for Personality Development”.  

                             

 

 

 

 



On 29th October 2021 a Leadership Training Programme was organized in association 

with the Rotary Club of Spic Nagar and Greenstar. Mr. Ephrem Xavier, International Trainer, 

Alchemist Training, Chennai, addressed the students on “Be Resilient”. He motivated the 

students to take part in the discussion. Nearly 180 students actively took part in the Training 

session. 

                            

On 7th March 2022 Rotaract Club and Youth Red Cross jointly organized an Awareness 

meeting on “Setting Healthy Boundaries”. Ms. Rohini, Counsellor of St. Mary’s College, was 

the resource person. She elaborated on setting healthy boundaries for the physical and mental 

wellbeing. She also insisted on zone management. She made the session lively and interactive 

with anecdotes and live examples. A pack of masks and sanitizers were distributed to all the 

participants as a part of the programme to ensure safety. Nearly 60 students attended and 

benefited from the programme. 

                                 



 The fourth Rotaract Club meet was organized On 31st March 2022 Department of History, 

members of Rotaract Club and Youth Red Cross jointly organized an awareness programme 

on “First Aid-Be the First” at Keezha Alagapuri of Mappilaiurani Panchayat. Student 

Volunteers gave awareness on first aid, acts passed by the government of Tamil Nadu and 

“Narkarunai Veeran” award for the people who rescue victims from the accident. Mask and 

sanitizer were provided to the participants of the village. The programme was organized under 

the guidance and support of Mr. S.P.Madasamy, Village President and Child Right Activist, 

Keezha Alagapuri.  

 

                    

 


